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Steve’s Stuff

Brothers and sisters!!!   Oh ah sorry about that.  I mean fellow Rotarians (I guess I’m still getting over changeover.) Welcome to the new rotary 2002-2003 year with that wonderful theme of “Sow the seeds of love” I hope the seeds given to you at changeover will provide many beautiful flowers and enrich your gardens.

Tonite’s meeting being the first of the New Year will be a club assembly. While my Directors will give an overview of their portfolios the main aim of this assembly will be to get feedback from you.

Issues I intend canvassing are membership requirements and standards, the level of fundraising activity we should undertake, the Rotary programs we should be involved in, and the fun fellowship activities you would like to be involved in during the year. Any reasonable properly put question will be answered and any input or suggestion carefully considered. This will be an interactive session and I hope constructive for the club.

A visitor to the club this evening will be Mary Romanos, our successful candidate for the 2003 GSES team (which will be leaving early, in late September 2002) to Scotland under the leadership of President Allan Ezzy of Holroyd. Mary will represent Strathfield well and has our best wishes. She will give a short address about herself and hopefully learn a little of how Rotary operates in Strathfield.

Again, congratulations to PP Roger, our new PHF’s Allan Petersen and Allan Taylor, and the outgoing board   for the work undertaken during the last rotary Year. Strathfield rotary is in good shape because of your efforts.

By the time this is published I will have represented Strathfield at Burwood’s changeover. I’ll let you know if it was as “entertaining” as ours. Next Saturday Denise and I, The Croft’s, Pres elect Keith Stockall and PP Roger will be present at the District changeover at St Ignatius College at Lane Cove, and I’ll report on that event next week.

Anyway, I think this is enough for my first piece, but remember to “sow those seeds of Love”

Yours in rotary

Brother Love, er sorry I mean Pres Steve.

Club Assembly

Last Week…
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Approximately 116 members and guests enjoyed a splendid evening at Strathfield Golf Club for our Annual Changeover Dinner.  

A wonderful smorgasbord dinner kept appetites at bay, and dancing was facilitated by the small live band.  

It was a memorable night when 2001-2 President, Roger Vince, handed the reins over to the incoming President, Stephen Taylor.  In fine form, as usual, was Peter Foss who officiated as Master of Ceremonies for the evening while Raffle Master, Grahame True presided over the night’s raffle, which raised a staggering $873.00.  Well done Grahame!  

Member of Parliament, John Murphy, and Strathfield Mayor, Virginia Judge lent the evening a distinguished and charming touch.

Present also were distinguished guests, PDG David Croft and PDG Harry Pickett, who proposed the toast to Rotary International and responded, respectively.  Two other prominent visitors were Honorary Members Ron Thurgar, accompanied by his wife, and John Leftwich.  

The 2001-2002 Sergeant at Arms, Bert Houston, together with the incoming incumbent for that position, Dr Euan Watson, wound up the year’s fine activity by making ‘awards’ to various members for their, sometimes accidental, contributions during the year.  These included the Necktie Award to Sal Tosto, the Cyclist Award to dual recipients Keith Byrn and Rod McDougall (the “Gonnas”), and the Accountancy Adrenaline Award to Charles Pitt.  Member George Helou received special thanks for his generous support during the year.

One of the highlights of the evening was the investiture of two members of our club with the Paul Harris Fellow award.  These went to Alan Taylor and Allan Petersen for outstanding service to our club.  Alan Taylor has performed the office of Treasurer, often a frustrating and thankless task, for two consecutive years, with cheer and diligence.  Well done Alan!  And Allan Petersen has meticulously kept our papers in order as Secretary for two years also, a task for which he is to be applauded, and deservedly.  Congratulations to the two Al’s!  

The new Board members were announced and presented at the dinner, and included Shane Smallwood (Secretary), Keith Stockall (President Elect), Peter Douglas (Treasurer), Euan Watson (Sergeant at Arms), Allan Teale (Community Service 1), Joe Campisi (International Service), Angelo Franco (Community Service 2), Keith Byrn (Vocational Service) and last, but by no means least, Tony Lanzafame (Youth Service).  We wish this incoming Board the very best of success and assure them of our full support during the 2002-3 year.

And to the outgoing President and Board, we give our sincere thanks for a wonderful and rewarding year in which over $40,000 was donated to charity and in which we enjoyed the benefits of fellowship by belonging to Strathfield Rotary Club.

Last Week’s Apologies:  Brian Hennell (L/A), David Giri

[image: image3.wmf]  Sue Byrn has a Birthday on the 4th July. Congrats Sue!

Important Dates for your Diary

District Changeover






Sat. 6 July

“Oliver!”  theatre party





Tues. 23 July

“Man of La Mancha”  Capitol Theatre party ($69.50)

Tues. 6 August

“Snowy River Spectacular” Entertainment Centre ($69.90)
Sun.25 Aug.6pm

The 2002 Community Chest winners were drawn and are:


1st Prize
RFR 43 851

P Holm


2nd Prize
BSB 39 568

M Williams


3rd Prize
RAR 08 568

B Pombart

Many thanks to George Hallworth and team for a great effort!

Next Week’s Guest Speaker…..TBA
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2002 - 2003





ANNUAL CHANGEOVER DINNER


at


Strathfield Golf Club
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